
PERMISSION TO CLOSE ROAD 

Commissioner Dexter L. McCoy 

Fort Bend County Precinct 4 

1517 Eugene Heimann Circle, Suite #300 

Richmond, Texas 77469 

My name is Felton Young. I am the Executive Producer for NBF Film Production and an associate producer for 

Amazon Prime Videos and Apple TV. We are currently preparing for our next motion picture, HPD Breaking & 

Entering, an action-comedy thriller and buddy cop movie. It would be comparable to Rush Hour, Bad Boyz, 

Lethal Weapon, Blue Blood, and Law & Order. HPD Breaking & Entering carries a positive message about law 

enforcement and first responders. We were approved for filming at the Richmond Police Department on 

Sunday, October 20, 2024, under the supervision of Lieutenant Lowell D. Neinast. Along with filming at 

OakBend Medical Center, and Davis Greenlawn Funeral Chapels & Cemeteries. NBF Film Production is 

requesting to close the road of the following resident address: 21202-21210 Idle Wind Drive. 

SYNOPSIS 
A New York Senator’s son was missing and discovered by the local police in Richmond, Texas. The authorities 

surround the home of a well-known physician, as they try to rescue the child from the perpetrators.  

NBF Film Production needs to block the street as our cast and crew reenact the scene for the first responders. 

Three ambulances and four police cars will surround the street while we are filming. All Residents in the area 

will be notified of the street closure and our film production. We have provided a detailed map.  NBF Film 
Production will have Peace Officers for traffic control.

STREET CLOSURE DETAILS 
Street Close: Idle Wind Drive, Richmond, Texas 77406 
Street Resident Address Closed: 21202, 21206, 21210 
Intersections: Port Branch Dr & Idle Wind Ct  
Date: Saturday, October 5, 2024 
Time Road Close: 6pm  
Time Road Reopen: 4am 
Peace Officers: At Road Blocks

Sincerely, 

Felton Young 
Executive Producer 
NBF Film Production, LLC 
P: 346-701-9093 
E: nbffilmproduction@gmail.com 






